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EDITOR’S CORRECTION  
Correction in Summer 2012 Kurn Hattin Bulletin: Apologies to Shirley Bacon Doyle,  
Class of 1949. She is an office manager, not a dental hygienist as written on page 5.
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Breanna Holmes enjoys the sun on 
a warm early fall day after being 
named Student of  the Month. 
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“Kurn Hattin is one of 
those full circle sort of 
things for me. You see, 
my older brothers and 
sister went there and I 
remember once getting 
the Bulletin at Mom's 
with a map of the cam-
pus on the back. I so 
badly wanted to leave 
home for Kurn Hattin.  
I read the Bulletin cover 
to cover and sat tracing 
my finger all around 
the back-page map, 
pretending I was there. 
Sometimes, it seems,  
we get what we want.”
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A PlaceWe Hold So Dear
Adapted from “Cheer for Kurn Hattin” 

Checking the sugar lines—that first time you go out collecting.  
Stars as you’ve never seen them. Clear cold, dead or dying. 
Corn fields in the moonlight. 
Pumpkins and gourds in all the shades of sunshine.

The smell of the cows, of the sheep, of the hens. 
How feral now, cat—on my lap?  
Here, you purr. 
A flat palm with an apple, a gratified horse. 
A old Holstein named Tony. 
Too heavy for one hand, the hay.

The last harvest. 
Potato dirt beneath your nails. 
Indian corn exteriors. 
Blue hubbards for Hubbard, oh my. 
Crystals on the pumpkins, their blossoms becoming earth.

Sugar on snow. 
Two, three, four steps from the door—shin deep and not even drifts.  
Icicles like cave formations, dangerous and thrilling. 
The snow turns us all into penguins.  
Lie on your belly and lick the ice.

Down hills in twos on plastic sleds.  
Brace your feet for that fence—painted white and white again,  
last summer—such a long time till the next. 
Endless winter.  
The white.  
The wind. 
The woods. 
Gloves when they work, mittens when they won’t.

The clouds parting to illuminate a clearing high  
along the other side of the valley.  
Making you think of old paintings, and of God. 

Mud season. When the river runs thick again.  
The first melt means marching bands of children with brooms.

The first growth, green—soft and bringing promises 
of those dandelions that live to dot the hills we called 
the Homes.  
My home. Where my childhood still lives. 
Red and secret, like a covered bridge in my mind.

My favorite class, an afternoon in the sugar shack. 
A sweet tooth, a good mood. 
Letting your cup of syrup cool in the snow bank before you  
drink it down, gulp after gulp.  
Heading home wet, smelling like smoke. 

~ Erin McCarthy, Class of 1997
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Two Heads
…especially when you put them together.

On January 11, 2013 two familiar, friendly faces on campus assumed their new roles as Co-
Executive Directors of Kurn Hattin Homes. Tom Fahner and Connie Sanderson are sharing 
the Homes’ lead administrative duties, with Tom as head of Residential and Academic Life, 
and Connie overseeing Business Operations and Institutional Advancement. 

Board President, Charles Kelsey, announced the new appointments in a letter to all staff, 
saying the new team leadership model will strengthen Kurn Hattin’s services and position 
the organization for the future. “It aligns our resources to focus fully on each service entity,” 
Kelsey said, “as well as ensures that the core business of Kurn Hattin is protected and thrives 
in the coming years.”

To most in the Kurn Hattin community, Tom and Connie need little introduction. Each of 
them has already made many significant positive contributions to the organization in their 
respective previous leadership roles at the Homes, Tom as Director of Residential and Educa-
tional Services and Connie as Director of Development and Public Relations. 

Connie came to Kurn Hattin as a Development Officer in 1988 and held the position of 
Director of Development from 1990 until the present. During her tenure as head of develop-
ment, the organization saw its endowment double.  Connie also developed the highly suc-
cessful Public Relations program, as well as a thriving Charitable Gift Annuity program. In 
addition, she instituted the creation of the Kurn Hattin archives, and advanced the Alumni 
Association to the active organization it is today. She lives in Westminster with her husband, 
Lee. The couple has one son, Todd, of Marlborough, CT. 

Tom joined the Kurn Hattin community as school principal in 1989 and became Director of 
Residential and Educational Services in 1993. Under Tom’s direction, the Kurn Hattin school 

implemented multi-aged ability 
grouping in classes in order to more 
effectively serve students’ needs. Tom 
is responsible for expanding the sum-
mer program to its current vibrancy 
and including summer sport camps in 
its offerings. He also started wonder-
ful community events, such as Family 
Days and Spring Fling, now traditions 
on campus. Tom resides on the Kurn 
Hattin Homes campus with his wife 
Donna, a PE teacher at Kurn Hattin. 
They have three children, Kelly, Kim, 
and Christopher.

There’s no doubt that Tom and Connie make a 
great team. In addition to the two decades they’ve 
spent working together, both are originally from 
Long Island, so there’s a common history and a 
shared sense of humor between them that carries 
through in their professional relationship. To their 
new responsibilities, they bring not only their in-
dividual strengths, experience, and expertise, but 
also a deep mutual respect, a collaborative spirit, 
and a shared understanding of what really matters 
at Kurn Hattin—the children and their families.

“The main thing we have in common is that we are both totally invested in these children,” 
says Tom, “That comes first before everything else. It’s not about what’s advantageous for us; 
it’s what’s best for them.”

The shift to having two Co-Executive Directors has already proven to be a positive change on 
campus, and Tom and Connie agree that the benefits are far-reaching.  Both say that sharing 
responsibilities and decisions has given them a wonderful sense of optimism and possibility. 
“What the Board has done is amazing,” Connie says, “Tom and I will be able to work more 
intensively and effectively to get things done. We really get to put our whole heart and soul 
into the areas that we are overseeing.”

“It’s reassuring to have another person to go to,” adds Tom, “We can bounce things off each 
other, discuss ideas, and look at things from a different angle. When one of us has an area 
where we need to grow, we can rely on the other person to help fill that void.”

Shared roots, shared responsibilities, and a shared passion for Kurn Hattin’s mission of trans-
forming the lives of children and their families forever.

French writer Jean-Nicolas Bouilly 
wrote, “Whatever we possess be-
comes of double value when we have 
the opportunity of sharing it with oth-
ers.” With Tom and Connie sharing 
common goals and a common vision 
for the future of Kurn Hattin Homes, 
all of us can expect uncommonly 
wonderful results.

Connie in the early 1990s 
visiting Lois Higbie (left) 
and another donor.

 Tom in 1993 
talking with students.



Our faculty continues to meet the needs of our diverse population 
of students, encouraging them to progress in all of their academic 
areas. Our very youngest students are proud to say that they 
are all reading! Elsewhere in the building, one group read The 
Last of the Mohicans, while others read and discussed The Red 
Badge of Courage. Our students have studied the poems of 
Robert Frost and visited the Frost farm in Shaftsbury, Vermont. 
They have written their own poetry and taken beautiful photographs. For the holidays, some 
studied A Christmas Carol by Charles Dickens. Some of our students went on to compose 
essays for a contest sponsored by Kurn Hattin volunteer and donor, Mrs. Frank J. Prindl. In 
our library, Kurn Hattin students checked out over 800 books since August and read many 
more in the Reading Room. They read 241 books during November alone! 

Kurn Hattin students studied civics using the nationally recognized “We the People” 
curriculum. This fall, forty-three Kurn Hattin students participated in the Veterans of Foreign 
Wars Patriot’s Pen Essay Contest. Two of our students moved on to district competition and 
another placed third in the local competition. We had the largest number of entries of all 
school participants in the competition this year. In our science classes, Kurn Hattin students 
researched famous ship wrecks, learned about health and nutrition, studied flight and even 
built bridges. They learned the cider-making process and provided us all with a taste of 
the sweet juice they squeezed from local fruit. Our middle school students get PLENTY of 
practice writing their science essays! 

At Kurn Hattin, we offer our students many novel learning experiences to supplement our more 
traditional academic curricula. For the holidays, our farm manager and science teachers worked 
with our students to make beautiful holiday centerpieces and wreaths with greens, pine cones 
and ribbon to take home and give to loved ones or friends. Some of our students decorated bags 
for Meals on Wheels, contributing to our annual Kurn Hattin tradition. 

In our physical education classes, our students have been introduced to a variety of activities 
with wellness and movement being the primary goals. While on campus it is common to 
see groups of our students walking to our gymnasium or playing on our fields. Our winter 
activities include skiing, snowboarding, snowshoeing, winter hiking, digital photography, 
woodworking, arts and crafts and line dancing. Our students all take part in weekly social 
skills classes as well, which is taught collaboratively by school faculty, counselors and 

residential staff. The music department has had a 
very busy year. 

Our students have been working persistently and 
have represented our school community with grace 
and aplomb. Thanks to the entire Kurn Hattin staff 
for working so diligently to provide this rich array 
of experiences for our students!

~Scott Tabachnick 
School Principal
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The Counseling Center offers therapeutic group counseling to a number of the students. 
“Some  students need skill development more than a venue to reflect, process, and “work 
through” challenges in their lives. While individual support continues to be quite beneficial 
“to many students, the needs of some are more suited for a group setting. The groups which 
have been offered so far have been a new students’ group for older boys, an anger manage-
ment group for older boys, self-esteem group for older boys, a “girls’ group” for middle 
school girls (various topics), and a social skills group for younger girls. In addition, there is 
an ongoing facilitated mentoring “group” between the 7th & 8th grade boys and the youngest 
boys. Soon there will also be the annual “Good Grief Group” which is colead by a member 
of the counseling staff and a volunteer facilitator from Brattleboro Area Hospice. 

The type of group, including the topic and the age/gender of the participants, is solely deter-
mined by student need and interest. For example, there was a new student’s group for older 
boys because there were a lot of new, older boys this year and the counselor for these students 
assessed that they would prefer, and benefit more from, a group format. There were not as 
many new older girls, and those that were new, seemed to make good use of their individual 
counseling appointments to help with their transition to Kurn Hattin. 

The counseling staff also is sensitive to students’ self-concept with regards to the name for a 
group and how it is facilitated. For example, the self-esteem group is called “Sense of Self”. 
Most groups are a combination of activities, discussion, and psycho-education (i.e. provid-
ing information about emotional/behavioral dynamics). Some groups are based on published 
materials (i.e. the anger management group, called “Seeing Red,” is based on a specific cur-
riculum) and others are developed by the counselor leading the group. Both students and staff 
have found these groups to be beneficial and enjoyable.   

~Jennifer Jacobs 
 Director of Counseling

I N D I V I D UA L  V S .  G R O U P Counseling
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A N N UA L  FA L L  D E V E L O P M E N T  C O N F E R E N C E

with Dr. Terry Levy and Michael Orlans

Treating Trauma and Attachment 
Issues in Children and Families

Contact Darlene Pecor (802) 721-6913 or dpecor@kurnhattin.org for information.

Save the Date! F R I D AY,  O C T O B E R  2 5 ,  2 01 3 

FROM FACEBOOK: “Ten years ago, as I was preparing to graduate 8th grade and leave my 
place of comfort. I had no idea what was in store for me and my future. I knew it was going to be 
hard, but I felt I was prepared enough to handle it. I was in for a big surprise. These last 10 years 
have been filled with hard times and easy times, love and loss, and A LOT of growing up and 
finding myself. I have gone through so much, gaining strength and motivation to become the best 
I can be. I have been blessed to have such amazing people in my life, guiding and supporting me. 
If it wasn’t for the 6 years I spent at Kurn Hattin, who knows what would have become of me and 
where I would have gone in life. Kurn Hattin was my first home, being a part of the Kurn Hattin 
family gave me the chance to become someone, a chance that I would have never gotten without 
them. I will always cherish the love and kindness I received.” ~ Sandra Rockett, Class of 2002

Footsteps
Marvin Claude Coble was lucky. His grandmother was 
able to care for him and his older brother when his mother 
died. “She did a really great job,” Claude admits. But just 
the way things go sometimes, he started having trouble 
in school and eventually came to live at Kurn Hattin as a 
6th-grader in 1966. “The nice people, especially the Rog-
ers and the Watsons, helped me immeasurably in adjusting 
to my new environment.” Sports were important to Claude 
and with the changes of the seasons, he played football, 
basketball and baseball. For music study, the trombone and the drums kept him busy. “The 
social skills classes and discipline I received and having a positive attitude helped me become 
very independent and a survivor in any situation. I learned acceptance and tolerance. I really 
credit that to Kurn Hattin. Kurn Hattin gave me independence.” Claude continued to advance 
his skills and career. However, the many challenges of raising a child in today’s society posed 
some issues. One of which was that his and his wife Paula’s daughter, Brianna, a bright and 
talented young girl, wasn’t reaching her full potential in the school she attended. So they con-
tacted the home and school that put Claude on the track to his success—Kurn Hattin. 

Brianna is in her second year at the Homes and is on 
the Honor Roll. She’s a drummer, in the Select Choir 
and Jazz Band, and is a great basketball player. “When I 
pick her up to take her home for a school break, she asks 
if there is anything she can do to help. I was shocked at 
first. Is this my same girl?” Claude laughs. “She’s confi-
dent and polite. With her head held high, Brianna adds, 
“It was amazing to be able to follow in my father’s foot-
steps. I came here for a better education and surround-
ings. Before I came, I didn’t have as many friends as I 

have now. School is definitely better.” Claude says he’s indebted to Kurn Hattin. “This place 
transformed my life. I would not have had the life I have, had I not come here. And now, in a 
time of need, it’s also helping my wife and me with our daughter. She’ll do just fine now too.” 
Paula agrees, “I feel that Claude is a whole person, because he is able to think on his feet. He 
is very versatile and communicates well and confidently with everyone. I believe the education 
and strong foundation he received as a child at this home for children gave him that foundation. 
I am happy that Brianna is also able to learn the important things in life, much of which I am 
not able to show her. I believe that she will grow to be a strong and independent woman and for 
this reason I am delighted and feel blessed that she is here.”

Claude and I took a walk across the road on campus to a big shady tree. “Look, I planted this 
tree in 1967. It’s grown big and strong.” Claude smiles proudly. “I learned to embrace life. 
Take the good with the bad and keep moving. Keep smiling. Brianna is learning these impor-
tant things too.”

~Kim Fine
Senior Development Officer

F O L L OW I N G  I N  M Y
T U C K  M Y 
DAU G H T E R  I N ?Who Will

“Who will tuck my daughter in every night?”  That is just one of the many moving  
questions that a prospective parent asked recently.  We were meeting in the office of her 
daughter’s school counselor and discussing the possibility of applying to Kurn Hattin.  

A lot of my time is spent on the road, traveling throughout the Northeast spreading the  
word about Kurn Hattin and talking with families about how their children would benefit 
from our program.  People repeatedly say that it’s very helpful to meet with someone from 
Kurn Hattin on their home turf as a first step.  They’re full of questions and very interested 
in finding out more about the opportunities that the program provides.  And this helps with 
any anxiety or worry they may have concerning their child attending school away from 
home.  They want to gather as much information as possible and try to imagine what it 
would really be like both for their child as well as for themselves as parents, grandparents 
or guardians.  We work very hard to ease the transition for everyone involved.

For a family who might want to consider Kurn Hattin, a visit to campus and a tour can be very 
reassuring.  If you know a child who might benefit from the opportunities our program provides, 
please contact the Admissions office at (802) 721-6932 or email skessler@kurnhattin.org.  I’d be 
happy to talk with you about the steps we can take together to help make a difference in a child’s 
life.  Our Mission: Kurn Hattin transforms the lives of children and their families forever.

~ Sue Kessler, Director of Admissions

76
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The Kurn Hattin Music Program 
has been making some great 
music with very talented children. 
The Jazz Band and Select Choir 
have performed several concerts. 
They have traveled to Boston 
and Peabody, Massachusetts 
to play, they’ve performed for 
the Kurn Hattin Veteran’s Day 
Celebration, marched in the 
Westminster Halloween Parade, 

practiced for the Big E, Springfield, Massachusetts parade (but it got washed out), auditioned 
and made the first round so far for the Western Massachusetts PBS television ttation WGBY’s 
Together In Song Choral Competition; and performed with Cape Breton Grammy Award winning 
fiddler Natalie MacMaster at the Bellows Falls Opera House. They’ve been selected for and have 
sung solos in the Connecticut Valley District Schools Music Festival, and performed at the Walpole, 
New Hampshire and Manchester, Vermont Congregational Churches. They have also performed for 
the Brattleboro Rotary Club; and Kurn Hattin’s Christmas Visitors’ Day and Family Day Christmas 
concerts. And they were also featured at Landmark College during the Vermont/New Hampshire 
Visiting Nurses Hospice Butterfly Release event. All of the students in these performing ensembles 
also play on a sports team or participate in an after school activity. They’re also high honor 
students (all As) or honor students (all As and Bs). We are very proud of all their accomplishments.

Each day we read and respond to emails of every type, from the urgent to those that are of a business 
or personal nature. A curious email address from the Ukraine, 6,000 miles away and yet so close, 
appeared one evening in Connie Sanderson’s inbox, with an inquiry that would pave the way for a 
joyous and emotional family visit to see the childhood home of a beloved father and grandfather, 
John Newill, who lived at Kurn Hattin Homes from 1917-1920.  The email was a stab in the dark for 
grandson Ken Sears, who was doing extensive genealogical research to find out where his grandfather 
had grown up. Little did Ken know that not only had John spent several years at Kurn Hattin Homes, 
but that in our Archives were original letters dating back to the 1920’s—letters which gave Ken and 
his mother Mary Ann, from Texas, and her 
sisters Marguerite and Florence, from New 
York, a new understanding of John, a man who 
had been a quiet and loving presence all their 
lives. Seeing the farm where their father had 
worked as a boy was one of the many moving 
moments of their visit on a sunny day last 
August. To finally know that he had been loved 
and cared for in such a nurturing setting was 
a relief to the three sisters, who had always 
wondered about their father’s childhood. 
In a card sent after the trip to Kurn Hattin, 
Ken wrote: “Please accept this expression 

of our esteem for your wonderful work in honor of our father and 
grandfather, John L. Newill, who spent the happiest years of his 
boyhood at Kurn Hattin Homes.” For Ken and his mother and aunts, 
the click of his send button on a blustery winter day brought a new 
joy and peace to their lives forever. Pictured are the visiting Newill 
family members and Ken with his Grandpa, John Newill.

Andrea Scott Trout understands well how Kurn Hattin Homes can 
provide a hand up in a time of need. Years ago, when her children 
were young, she had Kurn Hattin temporarily provide what she was 

unable to at that time. She has been a good friend and supporter ever since. Pictured with Andrea 
are her son, Brain Scott and his wife Jody; her 
daughter Susan and her husband Steve Bailey; 
her daughter-in-law Karen and her son, Andrew 
Scott; her daughter Julie Horvath; and her son, 
Shaun Scott and his wife Debra. Not pictured are 
her eight grandchildren. “My grandchildren are a 
beautiful God’s blessing directly due to the help 
and blessing of Kurn Hattin.”

Lyssa Jackson, a graduate of Kurn Hattin, was 
the recipient of the 2012 Award for Outstanding 
Youth in Philanthropy, given by the Association of Fundraising Professionals’ Northern New 
England Chapter (AFP-NNE) and Demont Associates, a philanthropic counsel company. The award 
is given annually to an individual, age 8–17, who has demonstrated outstanding commitment to the 
community through direct financial support, development of charitable programs, volunteering and 
leadership in philanthropy. Lyssa, who’s currently a freshman at Skidmore College, accepted the 
award and a $5,000 scholarship check on November 15th at National Philanthropy Day during the 
AFP-NNE Conference in Stowe, Vermont.  After graduating from Kurn Hattin in 2008, she received 
a full scholarship to attend the nearby Putney School. Last year, while a senior at The Putney School, 
Lyssa mobilized her fellow students to raise funds for Kurn Hattin so she could give back to the place 
that she felt gave her a chance in life. The students performed manual labor tasks for residents in the 
community, with the proceeds going to a selected 
charity. Putney School students chose Kurn Hattin 
after a heartfelt presentation from Lyssa. She told of 
her hardship as a child and how a home for children 
just down the road helped her become who she is 
today. At the end of just one full day of hard work in 
the community, the group had raised $5,316 for Kurn 
Hattin. Pictured (l-r) are Janet Wilson, Trustee and 
Lyssa’s mentor, Lyssa Jackson ’08, Audrey Jackson, 
Lyssa’s grandmother.

Album  
K U R N  H AT T I N
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The time-honored tradition of Boys’ Haircut 
Day took place recently. Fifteen boys waited 
somewhat patiently in the science lab for their 
turn to have their bangs trimmed, their full locks 
cut to a manageable length or to get a buzz 
cut. Each boy knows what he wants and looks 
forward to his turn. For the last five years, barber 
and per diem house parent, Laura Carroll, has 
been coming to the Homes with a large mirror, 
scissors, gowns and all the implements needed 
to give each boy 20 minutes of her undivided 
attention. Watching the boys still and calm as she 
worked was awe inspiring. When she finished, 
she brushed away the loose hairs and let the boys 
admire her work and their fresh new looks. In six 
weeks, fifteen more boys will have their turn and 
quiet time with Ms. Carroll.

In September, Kurn Hattin welcomed Trustee 
Charles P. Kelsey of Deerfield, New Hampshire as Kurn Hattin’s new President of the Board.  
Kelsey is Vice President of Resident Life at Riverwoods in Exeter, New Hampshire—a continuing 
care retirement community serving 600 seniors. He was officially sworn in at Kurn Hattin’s 117th 
Annual Meeting at the end of September. Involvement with Kurn Hattin runs deep for Kelsey, who 
first became involved with the organization as an Incorporator 25 years ago when his stepmother, Pat 
Kelsey, was Kurn Hattin’s Board President.  “I saw it as an opportunity to give back,” says Kelsey, 
whose own upbringing gives him a personal connection to many of the children served by Kurn 
Hattin. “Having lost my own mother at a young age, with three siblings, it was challenging. I’ve 
always held a strong compassion for the needs of those less fortunate.” Connie Sanderson,  
Kurn Hattin’s new Co-
Executive Director and 
Director of Development 
for the past 25 years, 
added, “Charlie Kelsey 
brings a new way of 
thinking to Kurn Hattin 
Homes. His vision is broad 
and diverse. He keeps 
the future success of the 
organization in front of 
him at all times, and his 
efforts and dedication are 
felt by all who come in 
contact with him.

The holidays are a very special time at 
Kurn Hattin. The children celebrate, but 
more so they give back to the community 
that supports them. Christmas Visitors’ 
Day is always a sumptuous feast and a 
beautiful holiday performance put on to 
show their appreciation for being afforded 
the opportunity to be a part of Kurn Hattin. 
Another long held tradition in December, 
is Night of Giving. This night is all about 
the Kurn Hattin children giving back...
sharing their good fortune with others. It’s 
very much about the New England mantra 
of embracing that we are our brother’s 
keeper. Each cottage spends months on their 
initiative. First projects are proposed at a 
cottage meeting and voted on. Then the kids 
plunge headlong into fulfilling them in time 
for presentation at Night of Giving. Some 

examples from this night are, the youngest boys’ cottage collected toys, clothing and other items from 
their own possessions to give to the family of one of our own students whose entire home and contents 
were destroyed in a fire. Another cottage spearheaded collections of non-perishables to donate to 
the Chester, Vermont Food Shelf in honor of Chester, Vermont Rotary, who sponsor Santa’s visit, 
including the Grinch! One of the girls’ cottages donated to a military charity that supports children in 
need throughout the world. Another made cookie mix for each of the other cottages and delivered it to 
each houseparent. Another cottage donated to cancer research in honor of Co-Executive Director,  
Tom Fahner who had recently undergone surgery. Pictured are the children singing and signing one  
of their holiday songs on Christmas Visitors’ Day.

After sixteen years of dedicated service to 
the children of Kurn Hattin, Dave Baldasaro 
was bid farewell. Dave was the children’s 
Processing Coach and had also been Assistant 
Principal for most of those years. At the annual 
Fall Banquet and Sports Award Ceremony, 
Dave was given multiple gifts of thanks and 
appreciation. The children’s and Dave’s tears 
said it all. He will be greatly missed. However, 
Dave is not far away and continues to attend  
the children’s events on and off campus. 
Pictured is Dave Baldasaro being celebrated by 
the Kurn Hattin children at his farewell dinner.

11
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I was a volunteer during the recent presidential cycle as a caller getting out the vote. Each day that I went 
to the neighborhood headquarters, I was given a new voter list to call. I went right to work phoning each 
day. One day the neighborhood captain came by and said to me, “You are so industrious, I’d be willing 
to recommend you for any job you might be seeking.” I told her I was retired and not planning to seek 
employment. She replied that I sure was a good worker.

Come back with me quite a few years when my sons and daughter had assigned chores. It fell on my 
oldest son this one day to do dishes. He protested that that was women’s work more properly assigned to 
his sister. My husband came bolting out of the dining room to the kitchen. He put his hand on our son’s 
shoulder and spoke sternly, “There is only one kind of work around this house and that is work that needs 
to be done. Get on with the dishes.”

Let’s go even further back to the 50s when I was at Kurn Hattin. There too we each had our work assign-
ments and I never heard a word about girls’ or boys’ work. I soon learned that this was the way it went 
at my new home. I will admit that I loved the kitchen assignment because I could learn from my house 
mother, Miss Ward. Work contributed to life at Kurn Hattin. And you learned to take pride in your work 
knowing others depended on your efforts.

I’ve returned to the Homes many times since the 50s and always found that the children were about their 
work, contributing to the life of the others. They seem to know that there is only one kind of work and that’s 
work to be done. Thanks Kurn Hattin staff for this valuable lesson. Join the “Alumni of Kurn Hattin” group 
on Facebook and share your experiences of your work assignments and what it taught you about life.  �

~ Jackie (LaDue) Mallory ’54, Alumni Association President

P R E S I D E N T ’ S  M E S SAG E 

F R O M  
S T U D E N T S

Alumni Association

Thomas & Destiny
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Fall
At Kurn Hattin Homes,

You smell the freshly cut grass.

Fall is a season of sights.

You see the colorful leaves falling off the trees.

You see the flowers starting to wither.

Fall is a season of sounds.

You hear the howling wind blowing.

You hear the giant trees swaying in the wind.

Fall is a season of amazing feelings.

You feel the sun shining on your soft smooth 

skin.
You feel the cool breeze through your hair.

Fall is a season of taste.

You taste the sweetness of delicious red 
apples.
You taste the tartness of fresh pressed cider.

Fall is a season of many beautiful things at 

Kurn Hattin Homes.

~ Brianna Loiacono, Grade 7

Winter

Winter comes and goes.
The snow is always glistening.
The kids are building snowmen,
that one day will melt away.
Everyone is so merry
for the upcoming holidays.
Of the first snow fall,
that we forget to look at, the  
beautiful picture stands before us.
Winter only stays for a short  
amount of time 
If we don’t enjoy it while it’s
here we will miss it.

~ Susanna Compare, Grade 7

Whether it’s been two months or two years, the children’s sentiments 
about living at Kurn Hattin Homes are profoundly the same. “I’ve 
never felt this supported.” It’s not just one person they speak about. 
It’s the entire campus. Imagine going to a new school and on day 
one, your first step into the building a student comes running up 
and says, “Hey, welcome. Let me show you around.” Eighth grader, 
Thomas Taylor and 6th grader, Destiny Howell are just two of the 
many children who have been transformed by their participation in 
this child-centered home and school in Westminster, Vermont. 

Destiny, who had just been here for two months, couldn’t get over the physical education opportunities 
she’s had. “I couldn’t run a mile before coming here. I already feel so much more healthy and 
independent too.” Thomas, who’s been at the Homes for two years, has lost weight; gained friends, 
and sung solo in concerts (He’s always had an amazing voice.) “Before coming here I was bounced 
around to many schools; I was lonely; I didn’t have any friends. Here at Kurn Hattin, I’ve gotten 
supported in everything I did or needed to do.” 

Kurn Hattin transforms the lives of children and their families forever. Come for a tour and see what 
Kurn Hattin has to offer you or someone you know.

World of glistening snowflakes,
Interrupts Mother Nature’s green.
Never ending laughter and fun,
Toys for everyone to share,
Eternal life of happiness and love,
Reindeer fly in the night sky.

~ Jahyde Bullard, Grade 8

Wintertime is here,
And all goes still, cold, and quiet.
Birds fly south, and bears hide away.
The rabbits stay in their hole,
And all is calm.
Until spring again,
When the peaceful white melts away,
Until the morning bird sings again,
And until the bear growls again,
   Wintertime is here.

~ Chrystal Longe, Grade 7

Winter trees sways,

Interrupting whistles at play.

Night snow falls,
Tossing of snowballs.

Evergreen dress ups,

Rich hot cocoa in coffee cups.

~ Montana Fellows, Grade 8
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Like many people, I am shaking my head that we are already two months into the New Year! The 
holiday season, now well behind us, is one of the busiest times for the Development and Public 
Relations Department at Kurn Hattin Homes. Thank you for your generous response to our annual 
Holiday Appeal, which raised over $120,000. The total year-to-date amount raised is $349,158. 
This is half way to our annual goal of $700,000. This important mail appeal is one of two that we 
send out each year. Contributions received from these two appeals are used to fund operations, and 
represent a critical piece of the overall revenue picture at Kurn Hattin. 

It is always wonderful to have our supporters and friends visit campus. In December, a standing 
room only crowd joined us for the annual holiday luncheon and concert. This day is a special rec-
ognition gala to honor those who make our work possible.

Looking to the year ahead, we have exciting opportunities planned which will give donors, alumni 
and countless friends even more ways to become involved with our mission to help children in 
need. If you are a golfer, then you know that the Kurn Hattin Golf Classic is one of the premier 
outings in New England. Plan to join us on July 17 at the Keene Country Club to raise awareness 
and funds for the children, and to have lots of fun doing it! The Golf Auction is available to all 
who wish to bid, whether you golf with us that day or not. Join the dinner the evening of the tour-
nament and plan to take home one of many great items! 

If you haven’t been to the Kurn Hattin web site or Facebook page recently you are in for a treat. 
Ever-changing articles and photos are just two of the array of features popping up on these sites 

all the time. You can read about our 
undefeated basketball team, browse 
archival photos, or read more about 
specific services.

Our Charitable Gift Annuity Program 
is robust, and we encourage everyone 
over age 65 to consider this option 
to make a significant charitable gift 
which gives an almost 50% chari-
table deduction, while receiving an 
attractive income stream for life for 
one or two beneficiaries. If you want 
to defer the income, here is a recent 
example of the incredible benefits 
of the deferred annuity. A donor age 
69 would have received a 5% rate of 
return had she elected to receive the 
income immediately. By deferring to 
age 74 ½, her rate is now 6.7%!  

Please stop by or call for more infor-
mation on how you can get involved 
with our mission to transform chil-
dren’s lives forever. 

~Connie Sanderson, CFRE 
Co-Executive Director

Fund
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From the Development Department
Support one of the many programs at Kurn Hattin  
with a cash or in-kind gift. Gifts of $500 or more  
will be listed in a special recognition category in our 
Annual Report. Any gift towards the goal amount is 
greatly appreciated.  

Program/Fund Goal Amount

Student Reward Fund    
Lunch Out With Principal

$75 per month

Summer Recreational Activities and Field Trips Fund $850 each

Sports Insurance Fund    
Allows uninsured children to participate 

$700 per year

Music Program Field Trips Fund $1,500 each

Rock Point High School Scholarship Fund  
Allows 3 graduates a secure environment after leaving the Homes

$5,000 per 
child

Equestrian Program Fund    
General care and aging herd replacement

$100 - $3,500

Elmo Brand Document Printer $635

Healthy Children Program    
Uninsured medical expenses

$20,000  

Speech and Language Therapy Fund   For 10 students $5,250

Brita Water filtering systems and filters for 11 cottages $60 per cottage

The School Store Fund Items for inventory 
Students use Caught Being Good coupons given for good behavior

$100 - $1,000

Travel assistance for families to and from Kurn Hattin $2,400 per year

Clothing Fund for homeless and other in-need children $5,000 per year

Farm/Greenhouse implements and tools $500 - $5,500

New mower deck for John Deere tractor $3,700

Please contact Kim Fine for more details (802) 721-6914 or kfine@kurnhattin.org

Thank You!W I S H E S  D O 
C O M E  T R U E
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GIVING THROUGH YOUR IRA

Donors may once again make contributions with 
IRA assets after Congress recently approved 
changes for charitable gifts made from individual 
retirement accounts, reinstating this charitable 
option through 2013. In lieu of taking your 
minimum distribution directly, donors 70½ years 
of age and older may transfer funds directly from 
the IRA account to a charity, thus excluding this 
sum from consideration in your taxable income. 

This simple transaction is especially appealing 
to donors whose IRA’s have grown considerably, 
with the income they are required to take exceed-
ing their needs. Now, instead of withdrawing  
the required amount and paying taxes on it, you 
can transfer it directly to Kurn Hattin. For more 
information on this exciting opportunity contact 
your IRA custodian or Connie Sanderson at  
csanderson@kurnhattin.org or (802) 721-6963.



16

MemorialG I F T S
T H A N K  YO U Corporate Supporters

We are thankful for memorial contributions 
which help us help the children. The names of 
those being remembered appear in BOLD CAP-
ITAL letters and are followed by the names of 
those who made the gifts. Bold names followed 
by a year indicate graduates of Kurn Hattin. 
The gifts listed were received between June 16, 
2012 and January 4, 2013.

BRIAN C. ATHERTON, CLASS OF 1946
Ms. Anne Atherton
Matt & Carolyn Brown, Carroll & Laura 
Griggs, Dustin & Jennifer Corrigan, Ramona 
Atherton, Bill Atherton, Stephen Atherton, 
Mary Frasier and David Atherton
Central Christian Church
Bob & Patsy Courtemanche
L. G. & Janet Ferguson
George & Beverly Gifford
Ms. Laura Griggs & Mr. William Atherton
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association
James H. Lamb Family
Fellow Employees of Monument Farms Dairy
Monument Farms Dairy Family
Scott Powerline & Utility Equipment
Fred & Eleanor Smith
Tadano Mantis Corporation
Ms. Queenie Temple
Ms. Linda Van Cor

MY UNCLE, BRIAN C. ATHERTON, 	
CLASS OF 1946
Ms. Frances Ellen Sample

MEL AXELROD
Marguerite & Neil Tonnesen

PHILIP BACON, CLASS OF 1944
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Doyle
John & Sheri Harrigan
Mrs. Rochelle F. Jordan

STEWART W. BACON, CLASS OF 1946
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Doyle

MY WIFE, ELEANOR BARBER
Mr. Jack Barber

JOHN E. BARSCHDORF, CLASS OF 1940
Mr. & Mrs. William Barschdorf

DAVID BATES, CLASS OF 1941
Harold & Barbara Beam
Seaside Country Store Incorporated

RICHARD A. BERNIER, CLASS OF 1953
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association

OUR SON, WILLIAM E. BERRY
Patricia & William A. Berry

ROBBIN BICKMORE
Mr & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

GERALD BICKMORE
Mr & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

WESLEY BIRCH, CLASS OF 1916
Ms. Carolyn Birch

MY FATHER, CLARENCE BODINE
Margaret Bodine O’Neill

BLANCHE BOUVIER
Mr. Michael Bouvier

THOMAS BRAY
Marguerite & Neil Tonnesen

MINARD CHAPMAN, CLASS OF 1913
Mrs. Corrine Steeves

MARION SMITH CHESTER
Ms. Ellen C. Booth
Moses DeWitt Chapter National Society 
Daughters of the American Colonists
Ms. Mary J. Harrington

KATHRYN CLOUGH
Alpha Chapter #53 OES

SKIP CLOUGH
Mr. Arthur Morrow

MY BROTHER-IN-LAW, 			 
WILLIAM T. CORBO, SR.
Bill & Lid Clary, Jr.

PAUL CRANE
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Fowler

MY MOM, ELIZABETH DAILEY
Ms. Linda Merchant

ALL SEASONS CONSTRUCTION  
CORPORATED

BATES & MURRAY INCORPORATED

BROOKSBY VILLAGE INCORPORATED

BRYANT CHUCKING GRINDER  
FOUNDATION

ELLIS MUSIC COMPANY

ENTERGY NUCLEAR VERMONT YANKEE

GREEN MOUNTAIN INSURANCE COMPANY  
INCORPORATED/THE CONCORD GROUP  
INSURANCE COMPANIES

HUBBARD FARMS CHARITABLE  
FOUNDATION

JOY WAH RESTAURANT

LAVALLEY BUILDING SUPPLY

LAWTON FLOOR DESIGN

MILLER CONSTRUCTION COMPANY

MOTION INCORPORATED

PEERLESS INSURANCE COMPANY

PEOPLE’S LINEN SERVICE

REAL TO REEL VIDEO

SELECTION UNLIMITED

SMITH INSURANCE AGENCY

SOVERNET COMMUNICATIONS

ST. JAMES THRIFT SHOP

UNITED NATURAL FOODS

THE VERMONT COUNTRY STORE

WESTMINSTER AUTO

WHITNEY-BLAKE COMPANY

WOODWARD PHOTOGRAPHY

Kurn Hattin would like to thank our corporate supporters for their good citizenship and offer 
them our sincere thanks.  Donating between June 16, 2012 and January 14, 2013:

Kurn Hattin recently recognized it’s 
Corporate Supporters who have given  
a cumulative amount of $10,000 or 
more. Recognized were Bethel  
Mills Incorporated, Green Mountain 
Insurance Company (The Concord 
Group), St. James Thrift Shop, Entergy 
Nuclear Vermont Yankee, People’s 
United Bank, Prime, Buchholz &  
Associates, Inc., Savings Bank of 
Walpole, Whitney-Blake Company, 
Hubbard Farms Charitable Foundation, 
The Rite Aid Foundation and Durand 
Toyota Ford. Pictured is Kurn Hattin Trustee, Bill Abbott (r) presenting  

Marshall Raucci, Jr. (l) of Prime, Buchholz & Associates  
their special $10K certificate of appreciation.
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MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED

JIM & MARGARET DUNCAN
Mr. & Mrs. William Gray

MY BROTHER ON HIS BIRTHDAY, 	
CHRISTOPHER T. ELDREDGE, 		
CLASS OF 1981
Ms. Corine Eldredge

CHRISTOPHER T. ELDREDGE, 		
CLASS OF 1981
Joseph & Kristine Costa

MY MOTHER, MARGARET ELLIOTT
Ms. Martha Elliott

MABEL ELWELL
Michael & Marilyn Madison

RICHARD ELY ON HIS BIRTHDAY
His Family

ADA EVANS
Mr. Thomas E. Evans

WENDELL “PETE” FARNHAM, 		
CLASS OF 1930
Mrs. Wendell Farnham

FRAN FENN
Candace Beardsley & John Fothergill

ELISABETH FENNIMAN
Mr. John Fenniman

MYRTLE FLETCHER
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

LOUISE P. FORBUSH
Ms. Judith Benjamin

LESLIE N. FOSBURGH, CLASS OF 1954
Mr. Michael Bouvier

RONALD L. FOSBURGH, CLASS OF 1954
Mr. Michael Bouvier

DONALD FRISBIE, CLASS OF 1950
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Smith

DANA FULLER, CLASS OF 1971
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

RUTH GATES
Mrs. Judith Curless
Miss Ruth L. DeMone
Al & Judith Ferguson

Kim Fine
Friends of the Smithsonian Astrophysical 
Observatory
Ms. Hildreth Macy
Miss Marilyn E. Moore
Ms. Kasuko Sugiyama

RUTH & RALPH GATES
Judith & Herman Chernoff
Ms. Katsuko Sugiyama

ALLETHAIRE GOODRUM
Mrs. Virginia A. Putnam

HAROLD & DOROTHY GRAY
Mr. & Mrs. William Gray

PAUL GREENWOOD, CLASS OF 1941
Douglas & Jeanie Greenwood

WILLARD HALE
Mr. & Mrs. Richard G. Lull
Allen & Nancy Manley
Ms. Clio M. Stearns
Mrs. Charlene R. Wood

HELEN S. HALL
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Fowler

JEFFREY B. HATCH
William & Diane Harting
Mrs. Hilary Hatch

PHYLLIS HEALEY
Mr. & Mrs. David Shaw

DAYTON “DOC” HENSON, CLASS OF 1928
Mrs. Dayton M. Henson

DAYTON “DOC” HENSON, 		
CLASS OF 1928 & JOSEPHINE WOODHULL 
HENSON, CLASS OF 1929
Joyce M. Henson
Beverly A. Manner
Diane H. Yeaney

SAMUAL HIBBARD
Dean & Janet Hanson

OLIVER HUBBARD
Ms. Janice Loring

WENTWORTH HUBBARD
Mr. & Mrs. William Baldasaro
Timothy  & Donna  Baldwin
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher W. Barry
Stephen Baker
Bank of Oklahoma
Ms. Colleen C. Barrett
Joe & Mary Beer
Mr. Lloyd Brooks
Grace Chandler
Ms. Christia M. Corsaut
Rodney & Cheryll Couey
Pat & Heidi Crotty
Mrs. Amber Cutler
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Daniels
Tom & Donna Fahner
Ms. Dorothy S. Fluharty
Jason & Jami George
Ms. Brigitte Graves
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Gunnerson
Ms. Jenna Higgins & Mr. Chad Savill
Lillian & Tom Holland
Hubbard LLC
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Hubbard
Mr. Robert P. Hubbard
Mr. & Mrs. Mark A. Jefferis
George & Linda Jeffrey
Susan & Peter Johnson 
Ms. Deborah Jones
Mr. Herbert D. Kelleher
James & Jane Kelly
Mr. Robert Kimball
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association
Mr. & Mrs. Charles K. Lamson
Nora Larsen
Ms. Janice Loring
Mr. Gregory Macri, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. David J. Maysilles
New Hampshire Trust Company
Ms. Helen Nims
Brian & Kerry Pickering
Professional Sports Catering, LLC
John & Ruth Ramsey
Steve Resnick, Gary Loewenstern and Resnick, 
Amsterdam & Leshner, PC
Connie & Lee Sanderson
Mr. Gary D. Shepherd
Jane & Herman Skofield
Dr. & Mrs. James Smith

Ralph & Irene Smith
Clarence & Shirley Swain
TD Bank Wealth Management
Norma & Ted Thomas, Jr.
L. Dale & Erma L. Tindell
Allan & Virginia Turner
Ms. Trudy Walker
Mrs. Claire White
Mr. & Mrs. George Whiton
Marilyn & Fred Yeadon, Jr.

MY MOTHER, 				  
RUTH MAYO ACKERMAN HUFF
Jean & George Morland

RUTH MAYO ACKERMAN HUFF
Miss Ruth L. DeMone
Miss Marilyn E. Moore
Ms. Rose Seiler
Thirwood Place Residents Association
Mrs. John F. Watson
Ms. Virginia Watson
Joe & Gina Wolterman
Steve & Susan Ziegler and Jennifer,  
Kevin & Ben Mahoney

FRED A. HUMPHREY
Mr. Luke A. Humphrey, Sr.

ELIZABETH IKERD
Ms. Carol Guerard
Her niece, Erika and family, David,  
Makena & Cameron
Mr. Edward Ikerd
Ms. Carol Lundgren
Mr. & Mrs. Donald C. Stewart

MY AUNT, ELIZABETH IKERD
Mr. Ken McKean

DORINDA JAREST
Ms. Helen Jarest

ROBERT JOHNSON
Dr. John Perry Hooker

IRENE BARSCHDORF JOLY, CLASS OF 1942
Mr. & Mrs. William Barschdorf

W. MAE JONES
Mr. & Mrs. Andres Castillo

MARY KATHLEEN JUSTUS
Ms. Kathleen Pirruccello
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MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED

OLIVER KATHAN
Glenn & Jane Britton
Ms. Barbara J. Clark
Mr. Richard B. Gassett
Ms. Jane Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Harold LaValley
John & Gail Lawton
Wilmer & Elizabeth Loura
Mr. & Mrs. Peter R. Lovely
Tony & Betty Maiola, Dawn & Gordon Ranney 
and Joel Maiola
Susan Strebel & Janine Strebel Richards
Mr. & Mrs. Richard H. Webb

REVEREND WILLIAM T. KEECH
Mrs. Joan L. Keech
Shirley A. Keech & Mary King

LYNDON H. KELLY, CLASS OF 1942
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Kelly

JOHN KENNEDY
James & Arla Sampsell

EVELYN KENNISON
Mr. John M. Berge

DR. DAVID L. KNIGHT
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Deverill

KAY MORIGLIONI LANDWEHR
Mr. Bill Landwehr

JOHN LAWLOR
Dr. Jeffrey & Lisa Bianconi and Family 

BILL LURING
Ms. Norma M. Shakun

FRED MATTESON, CLASS OF 1982
Stephen A. Clayton
Joseph & Kristine Costa
Ms. Erica DeZitter
Alison Fillmore-Parker & Paul Parker
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Hildebrandt
Jim & Jann Kurrasch
Barbara Matteson
Ms. Dale Shaughnessy

BRUCE MCMAHON
The Family of Chris Bluto
Ms. Joan S. Jackson & Sons
Mrs. Deirdre Kimball

Mrs. Edythe C. McKay
Mr. Donald Shedd

MY AUNT, SHIRLEY A. MICHASIOW
Ms. Kellee L. Gilbert

SAUL MILLER
Mrs. Joyce H. Miller

MARTHA A. MONTAGUE
Mrs. Martha Turner Johnstone

RACHEL MORSE
Mrs. Wesley Herwig

THOMAS MULFORD
Michael & Jane Collier

GRACE & DONALD MUSGROVE
Joseph & Rebecca Mayer

OUR FATHER & GRANDFATHER, 		
JOHN L. NEWILL, CLASS OF 1920
Marguerite Newill, Florence Newill Foy, 
Mary Ann Newill Sears, Ken Sears

ROBERT W. OWENS, JR.
Mr. & Mrs. Calvin H. Owens
Mr. & Mrs. Scott H. Owens
Ms. Sharon E. Owens-Avey
Robert Warren
Dr. William H. Warren, Jr.
William & Caroline Warren

NORAH PAYNE
Bettina & Kel Youngs

CELIA THERESA (ROMANO) PIKE
Mr. Stephen L. Pike, USNR-Ret.

JEFFREY L. POWERS, CLASS OF 1969
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association

SALLY RANDALL
Mary Butler

GEORGE RAYMOND
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

GEORGE V. ROBERTS, CLASS OF 1958
William Burke
David & Donna McGuire

ANN SAMPSELL
James & Arla Sampsell

GLENN SAULTERS
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Pratt, Jr.

RONALD SAULTERS, CLASS OF 1958
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Pratt, Jr.

JEAN SEELEY
William & Diane Harting

MARK SMITH, CLASS OF 1991
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association

MERTON R. & BERTHA SNOW
Roberta & Nick Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Merton J. Snow

WAYNE O. STACY
Mr. & Mrs. David W. Stacy
Mr. & Mrs. Neale Sweetman

STAN & ROSALIE
Jill Chase
Yutaka Oiwa

MY WIFE, RUTH E. (GINGER) STAVROU
Mr. Peter Stavrou

HAROLD & RUTH STEBBINS
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

CAROL T. SUTTON
Mrs. Eugene B. Ackerman
Ms. Pamela Bentz
Ms. Judith L. Bogan
Mrs. Leslie Canavan
Crane’s Ford Chapter NSDAR
Mrs. Charlotte Edson
Ann Fleck
Mrs. James D. Jones, Jr.
Lyman Hall Colony, NSNEW #161
Barbara J. Molteni
Ms. Virginia A. Smith
Robin T. Sweeney
Mr. Harry Turner

MY MOTHER, INA S. THOMPSON
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Wyant

HARRIETTE M. TURNER
Mrs. Martha Turner Johnstone

JOHN R. WAITE, CLASS OF 1952
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Brooks

KENNETH WARD, CLASS OF 1953
Mrs. Helen Ward

JOHN F. WATSON
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Piro
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard Prunier
Mr. Peter Stavrou

MY UNCLE, JOHN F. WATSON
Jean & George Morland
Mr. & Mrs. John Alan Watson

JOANNA WOODHULL WEEKS,  
CLASS OF 1927
Mr. & Mrs. Alexander F. Morze
Dennis & Carmen Needham

FRANK W. & CLAIRE R. WHITCOMB
Miss Carol Whitcomb

ALAN WILLIAMS, CLASS OF 1953
Marsha & Henry Clayman
Linda Flannery
Jane Howell
Kurn Hattin Homes Alumni Association
Gerald & Patti Kurtis
Cynthia Marini
Deanna Michaelson & Jonathan Siegel
Karen Neff
Ronald J. Rajewski
Connie & Lee Sanderson
Helene & Steven Sotsky
Stan & Sandie Swartz
Joshua Tobin

MY NIECE, MARJORIE TATRO WILSON
Margaret Bodine O’Neill

PHYLLIS M. AND JOHN F. WOODHULL, 
CLASS OF 1927
Jean Beauchaine
Janice LaCroix
Joan Willey

CHRISTOPHER WOODWARD,  
CLASS OF 1999
Ms. Kathleen Pirruccello

JACK F. WORTH
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest J. Wilson

BURTON WORTHINGTON
James & Arla Sampsell
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HONOR GIFTS CONTINUED
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H onorG I F TS

A gift to the Homes may also honor a memo-
rable occasion in someone’s life. A wedding 
anniversary, arrival of a new baby, a birthday, 
a promotion or retirement – all offer an oppor-
tunity to commemorate those who have touched 
the lives of others. Kurn Hattin will be pleased 
to notify the person (s) about your kind gesture 
at your request.

IN HONOR OF THE AFP YOUTH NOMINA-
TION, LYSSA JACKSON, CLASS OF 2008
Shelley Richardson

IN HONOR OF OUR SON, JOSHUA 
BARDWELL ON HIS BIRTHDAY
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

IN HONOR OF MY WIFE, LINDA BARDWELL 
ON HER BIRTHDAY
Mr. Jerry L. Bardwell

IN HONOR OF CHRISTOPHER W. BARRY
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell
Amber Cutler
Kim Fine
Richard & Carol Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Charles P. Kelsey
Stephen & Darlene Pecor
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Pfadenhauer
Connie & Lee Sanderson
Sheldon & Jen Scott
Christine Takacs

IN HONOR OF CHRIS & JULIE BARRY
Mr. Bill Fenn

IN HONOR OF LISA BIANCONI
Mark Auerbach

IN HONOR OF PENELOPE & RODOLFO 
BLAKE
Alexander & Patricia Rowe

IN HONOR OF MARY-JANE BUSH ON HER 
BIRTHDAY
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

IN HONOR OF RON CAREY 			 
ON HIS BIRTHDAY
Sonja Fullam

IN HONOR OF MR. & MRS. JAMES DALEY
William & Diane Harting

IN HONOR OF VIOLET DAY
Ted & Susan Day

IN HONOR OF LINDA DELIDUKA
Gina Milkey

IN HONOR OF LESLIE DICKINSON
Mr. Kenneth Morris

IN HONOR OF JERRY DILL
Mr. & Mrs. Huc H. Hauser

IN HONOR OF JAN DOOLITTLE 			 
ON HER BIRTHDAY
Connie Moser

IN HONOR OF THE EQUESTRIAN PROGRAM
Julia & Alexander Merriman

IN HONOR OF TOM FAHNER
Ms. Ruth Lane

IN HONOR OF TOM & DONNA FAHNER
Mr. Bill Fenn

IN HONOR OF MARY FENN & THE LATE 
FRAN FENN 
Mr. & Mrs. Milton Frye

IN HONOR OF JOHN D. FENNIMAN
Elisabeth Tobey

IN HONOR OF WILLIAM W. FENNIMAN
Elisabeth Tobey

IN HONOR OF MS. SUSAN GARLAND
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Rounds

IN HONOR OF THE GOOD FAMILY
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

IN HONOR OF MR. & MRS. 		
RICHARD HANRAHAN
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Rounds

IN HONOR OF FATHER LANCE HARLOW
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Koch

IN HONOR OF MR. & MRS. 		
GERALD HARTING
William & Diane Harting

IN HONOR OF 				  
JOHN & SHIRLEY HEGGEMAN
Mr. & Mrs. Huc H. Hauser

IN HONOR OF MRS. LEONARD HOLLOWAY
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Rounds

IN HONOR OF 					   
MR. & MRS. PETER HOLLOWAY
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Rounds

IN HONOR OF DONALD R. INGLIS, 	
CLASS OF 1941
Ms. Mary-Jane Bush
Ms. Grace Leonard
Ms. Doris M. Tazelaar
Mr. John P. Tazelaar

IN HONOR OF DONALD R. INGLIS, 	
CLASS OF 1941 ON HIS BIRTHDAY
Ms. Mary-Jane Bush
Lawrence & Mae Good

IN HONOR OF LYSSA JACKSON, 
CLASS OF 2008
Craig & Sylvia McBeth

IN HONOR OF MY PARENTS, LEOLA 	
WOODHULL JONES & FITZHUGH B. JONES
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Eldridge, Sr.

IN HONOR OF MARCE KARAGOSIAN, 
NSNEW ABIGAIL ADAMS COLONY
Mrs. Raymond F. Fleck

IN HONOR OF THE KURN HATTIN  
CHILDREN
Jaimie Scanlon

IN HONOR OF RAY LAMBERT  
ON HIS BIRTHDAY
Connie Moser

IN HONOR OF MR. & MRS. JAMES LANE
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Rounds

IN HONOR OF GRACE LEONARD
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

IN HONOR OF JANET “SIS” LEWIS
Charlotte Lewis-Hankus & Julian Hankus

IN HONOR OF JIM & SUE MACKENZIE
Mr. & Mrs. Huc H. Hauser

IN HONOR OF BARBARA MATTESON
Ms. Erica DeZitter
Ms. Barbara E. Knapp

IN HONOR OF BARBARA MATTESON IN 
LIEU OF CHRISTMAS GIFTS
Ms. Erica DeZitter

IN HONOR OF DAVID J. MAYSILLES, 	
CLASS OF 1943
Mr. Edward Gartner

IN HONOR OF MY CHILDREN IN LIEU OF 
CHRISTMAS GIFTS
Ms. Trudy Walker

IN HONOR OF OUR NINE GRANDCHILDREN 
IN LIEU OF CHRISTMAS GIFTS
Dan Easley & Shelby Friml

IN HONOR OF JOSEPH PIRO, CLASS OF 1939
Mrs. Janet Piro Lide

IN HONOR OF MRS. FRANK J. PRINDL 		
ON HER BIRTHDAY
Ms. Karin Prindl & Ms. Lisa Enea

IN HONOR OF THE MARRIAGE OF MARGOT 
ROBERTS & CHARLES HAKES
Ms. Gloria Adams
Lewis & Carol Alderman
John & Linda Angelico
Herman & Nancy Bowman
Ms. Beverly Decoigne
Clari & Maurice Derosia
Mr. & Mrs. Bradley A. Dorr
Ms. Suann Gerstel
Bruce & Delinda Goyer
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Greene
Charles & Margot Hakes
William Gaylord Hakes
Stephen & Sharon Hodges
Mr. & Mrs. Morton Howe
Priscilla & Bob Hurd
David & Margaret-Elaine Jinno
Rita S. Jones & Carol Schaefer
John & Sandra Kenyon
Ms. Nancy Kingsbury
Mr. & Mrs. Karl L. Klein
Yngveig K. Lewis & Sara Kenyan
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Mackey
Ms. Elsie Michaels
Robert & A. Elaine Michaels
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Ms. Cynthia Minkler
John & Patrice Nash
James & Helene O’Dell
Larry & Lecia O’Dell
Mr. Matthew Olson
John & Diane Osborne
Mr. Steven Peckham
Whitney & Flora Rathbun
Wayne & Christina Schillinger
Edward & Dorothy Stall
Laura & Andy Steverman
Mr. Brian Tipple
Daniel E. Tipton & Margaret Syvertson
Rev. & Mrs. Douglas Turner
Miss Heather Turner
Roger Paul & Nancy Vincent
Ms. Carol Wallace
Ms. Wanda M. Webster
Donna M. Yerdon

IN HONOR OF RON ROSCOE
Mr. Abraham McAllister

IN HONOR OF KENNETH ROUNDS
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Holloway
Mr. & Mrs. Terrence Rounds

IN HONOR OF KENNETH ROUNDS AT 
CHRISTMASTIME
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Hanrahan

IN HONOR OF PAUL ROUNDS
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Holloway

IN HONOR OF LEON RUDD
Mr. & Mrs. Huc H. Hauser

IN HONOR OF CONNIE SANDERSON
Mark Auerbach
Shelley Richardson

IN HONOR OF JAIMIE SCANLON 		
OF RAPT CREATIVE
Mark Auerbach

IN HONOR OF MALCOLM STREETER
Mr. Randy Logsdon

IN HONOR OF CHRISTINE TAKACS 		
OF RAPT CREATIVE
Mark Auerbach

IN HONOR OF THE TAZELAAR FAMILY
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

IN HONOR OF RUTH VERY 			 
ON HER BIRTHDAY
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Bardwell

IN HONOR OF TRUDY WALKER
Karlie A. Borst

IN HONOR OF SANDI YANDOW
Gini Milkey

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Charles P. Kelsey, President Deerfield, NH
William Abbott Keene, NH
Jerry L. Bardwell Middleboro, MA*
Diane Bazin Westminster, VT
Gordon Bristol Williamsville, VT
Gary Carrier, Vice President  Brattleboro, VT
Patrick Crotty Walpole, NH
Elizabeth David Old Saybrook, CT
Elizabeth Woodhull Maiola Newport, NH
Rick Manson Brattleboro, VT
Michael J. Obuchowski Montpelier, VT
Malcom Streeter Westminster, VT
Roberta Woodhull Violette Newport, NH
Trudy Walker Greenfield, MA
Ronald M. Williams, Vice President Madison, CT*
Janet Wilson Walpole, NH

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

J. Bardwell, G. Carrier, C. Kelsey, E. Maiola, 		
R. Williams, Chair

SECRETARY OF THE CORPORATION

Elizabeth Woodhull Maiola Newport, NH

ASSISTANT SECRETARY

George Nostrand Bellows Falls, VT

TREASURER

Janet Wilson Walpole, NH

MASSACHUSETTS  
CORPORATION OFFICERS

Marilyn E. Moore, President Peabody, MA
Ruth L. DeMone, Clerk Peabody, MA
Robert Sinclair, Treasurer Londonderry, NH

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF

Thomas G. Fahner, M.S.
Co-Executive Director
Stephen R. Fitch, M.A.
Financial Manager
Jennifer Jacobs, M.A.
Director of Counseling
Susan Kessler, M. Ed.
Director of Admissions
Karen Lansberry, B.S.
Director of Residential Services
Connie Sanderson, CFRE
Co-Executive Director
Scott Tabachnick, M. Ed.
School Principal

*Alumnus/alumna

New England 
K U R N  H A T T I N  H O M E S 

Founded and incorporated in 1894

M I S S I O N  S TAT E M E N T  
Kurn Hattin Homes transforms the lives 
of children and their families forever.
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